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RESPONSE TO ORDER DIRECTING FILING


COMES NOW the Director of the Manufactured Housing and Modular Units Program of the Public Service Commission (“Director,” “Commission”), by and through counsel, and for its response to the Commission’s Order Directing Filing of September 7, 2004, states the following:


1.
The settlement agreement with Ms. Hatfield does not provide a timeframe for removal of the manufactured home.


2.
There is no objection to the Commission directing that the removal of said home occur within a set time period, taking into consideration that the actions necessary to procure a clear title to said home as indicated in Coachman’s Response to Order Directing Filing are dependent upon the timeliness of Coachman Homes, the Franklin County Probate Court and Ms. Hatfield.

3.
That a reasonable time period would start to accrue after Coachman Homes of Eureka, Inc., receives a signed waiver of conflict of interest and Application of Approval of Letters from Ms. Hatfield. Telephone conversations with Counsel of Coachman Homes of Eureka, Inc., revealed that Coachman, at their own expense are preparing a waiver of conflict of interest, as well as the necessary Franklin County Probate Court documents, to enable Ms. Hatfield to apply for clear title through the Department of Revenue

4.
That Ms. Hatfield has not requested any time frame for the removal of the manufactured home.

5.
That Coachman Homes of Eureka, Inc., has agreed that cash settlement would occur within five business days upon transfer of a clear title of the manufactured home.   

WHEREFORE, the Director of the Manufactured Housing and Modular Units Program of the Public Service Commission hereby respectfully submits this response.  

Respectfully submitted,

DANA K. JOYCE

General Counsel

/s/ Mary E. Weston



                                     

Mary Weston

Assistant General Counsel

Missouri Bar No. 54669

Attorney for the Director of the Manufactured Housing and Modular Units Program of the Missouri Public Service Commission

P. O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102

(573) 751-6726

(573) 751- 9285 (Fax)

Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 8th day of September 2004.

/s/ Mary E. Weston
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